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Waller St Campus 
(Prep-Yr 4) 

Ph: (03) 5762 2600 
Fax: (03) 5762 3863 
Attendance Hotline 
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Attendance Hotline 

5761 2747 

Barkly St Campus 
(Yr 10-12) 

Ph: (03) 5761 2888 
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Attendance Hotline 

5761 2810 

 
Dear Parents and Members of the School Community, 
 

School Review 
I have just completed the Pre-Review Self-Evaluation phase of our School Review. All our performance and practice information has 
been sent to our reviewer and panel members. The next step is known as óValidation Dayô on October 15th, followed by four days of 
fieldwork in late October. There will be opportunities for parents and community members to be involved in these fieldwork days, so 
please keep an eye out on the newsletter early next term for details.  
 
College Expectations 
As mentioned in last weekôs newsletter, we have recently redeveloped our College classroom expectations. This week you will receive a 
copy in the mail, as well as a copy of our Uniform Policy. We are aiming for a óSafe and Orderlyô learning environment for all students, 
and this information is part of achieving that aim.  
 
Primary Athletics 
Last week our Primary Phys Ed teacher Vanessa Neilson, ran two very successful athletics' days for Year 3/4 and 5/6 
students. Students and staff from St. Josephs were also involved. They were certainly blessed by the weather and it 
was great to see so many parents come along to support both days. The good news is that all students were well 
behaved and represented the College in a very positive manner. Congratulations to all students who took part and 
good luck to those in Year 5/6 who will progress to the next round of competition.  
 
Kitchen Garden  
Also last week I had pleasure of joining 3/4 Clarke in their kitchen session at Waller Street. I was ably shown around the garden by two 
fabulous Year 4 students ï Cooper Binion and Olivia Goodwin. They did an amazing job of explaining how the garden program works 
and were very confident in their communication with me which was very impressive. Unfortunately, I didnôt get to stay for lunch but the 
food the children were preparing looked amazing and they were all showing excellent co-operative skills. Well done Cooper and Olivia, 
and 3/4 Clarke.  
 
Building Project 
Avon Campus staff are looking forward to Friday October 26th. This is the date the renovations will be complete and the moving will 
start. This will be a student free day for Avon Street students only, to allow staff and removalists to undertake the significant task of 
shifting several classrooms of furniture and resources into the new rooms.  
Work at Faithfull Campus on the new senior building is also still on schedule and should allow staff a week at the end of the year to move 
from Barkly Street Campus.  
 
Year 12 Formal 
Congratulations to the Year 12 students for a positive evening on Friday night at the Art Gallery. The students all looked great and had an 
enjoyable time celebrating their time at Benalla P-12 College coming to an end. Thank-you to all staff who attended to support the 

students and make the evening a success.  

Have a great week.  

Tony Clark 
Executive Principal 

 

We are now taking  

2019 PREP ENROLMENTS!  
Do you or a friend have a younger child due to start school next year? Please 
contact our Avon or Waller Street Campus Office to collect an Enrolment form 
or book a School Tour. 
 

Avon St Campus: 5762 1646  

Waller St Campus: 5762 2600  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=facebook+clip+art&view=detailv2&qpvt=facebook+clip+art&id=B1A99B2F948E66FCB84ED88DE69384D635DA5BAD&selectedIndex=6&ccid=U4I8dPms&simid=607992306964695922&thid=OIP.M53823c74f9ac8a9bffdeda6d1fa8a8d4o0
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Dates to 
Remember:  

2018 Term Dates  
16th July ï21st September  

8th October ï21st December  
 

September 17  * Year 8OED Overnight Survival Camp  

September 19  * Foundation - Mansfield Zoo Trip ïAvon & Waller street students  

* Year 7-9 End of Term Assembly 9.15am 

September 20  
* Year 6 Quicksmart Celebration Lunch 

* Year 12 VCAL Movie Night-Raising money for Beyond Blue 

* Instrumental Music Solo Concert-PAC 4.45pm 

September 21  * Avon Street End of Term Assembly 9.00am  

* End of Term Dismissal ï2.30pm 

Monday October 8  * Term 4 Commences 

October 9  * Year 5 Tree Planting ïWinton Wetlands 

* Dental Vanï Faithfull Street 9.30am 

October 10  * Dental Van ïWaller Street 9.30am 

October 11  * Year 1/2 Waller Street Melbourne Zoo Excursion  

* Hume Athletics-Albury 

Public Dental Van 
 
The North East Health Dental Van will be attending 
Benalla on the following days: 
¶ Tuesday 9th October ï Faithfull/Clarke Street 
¶ Wednesday 10th October ï Waller Street 
¶ Thursday 11th October ï Avon Street 
 
This is a free service offered to all students who 
would like a dental check-up.  The van will be seeing 
students during class time, approximately 15 
minutes.  Parental consent is needed for this and 
forms will be sent home with your child shortly.   
 
If any dental work is recommended the dental staff 
will contact parents directly.  The dental work can be 
carried out at the dental clinic at the hospital.  The 
cost of this is free for students (parents) who have 
healthcare cards or who are eligible via the Child 
Dental Benefit Scheme through Medicare.  Otherwise 
the cost for treatment is 
$33.  All of this will be 
discussed if treatment is 
needed.  No dental work will 
be done at the school.  
 

Please contact Melissa  if 
you have any questions. 
57612 777 
 
Mel Jackson 
School Nurse 

A Reminder to Families  
 ñ1st of September Hats to Remember ñ  
All students are required to wear a navy bucket hat in the yard at 
recess and lunchtime from the 1st September until the 1st May 

 

Every day counts, even when your child is anxious 
 

Further Assistance with School Attendance. 
Sometimes you may need assistance from professionals who can help anxious 
children.  Discuss your concerns with relevant teachers or wellbeing staff at 
your childôs campus. They can help address any school-based issues, refer 
your child to school counselling services and make recommendations about 
professional support. 
Alternatively, you could seek support from your GP who can assist with a 
referral to a mental health professional such as a psychologist, psychiatrist or 
therapist.  They can help your child overcome their anxiety using mindfulness, 
improve self-confidence and self-esteem and helping children change the way 
they think about difficult situations.  During the school holidays, is the perfect 
time to put this strategy into place, so your child will get the assistance that 
they need. 
Help us to help you, please contact one of our 
Wellbeing team, Lou, Bron, Craig or Scott to assist 
with your child and their attendance. 
 

Avon St Campus -Scott Greig 5762 1646  

Waller St Campus -Bron Greig 5762 2600  

Faithfull St Campus -Lou McCloskey 5761 2777  

Barkly St Campus -Craig Carley 5761 2888  
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Congratulations Boden, Jacinta, Locky, Andy Jack and Samuel 
who were this weeks, Avon Street Students of the Week! 

Mark your Calendar  

 
 
Pets and Animals 
To Australia, 
I believe that you should get a 
pet because you would have so 
much fun watching them play, 
swim, run and doing funny 
things. They are very cute. Some 
are cuddly, some are furry, some 
are scaly and other ones are 
different. All pets and animals 
are cute even if they are very naughty, especially dogs. They also 
need to be cared for. To care for them you need to give them toys, a 
bed, fresh water and healthy food to eat. They are a huge 
responsibility. This is a great reason to get a pet. Everyone should 
have a pet.  
 
From Hayley Warnock 
 
To the Prime Minister,  
Can you please stop cutting down trees? It is getting rid of animals 

and their homes, and breaking the environment. If all of the trees are 
cut down everything will be dead. There should be lots of wood for 

everyone because I have seen it in a wood yard.  

From Alex Maher in Benalla 

Do Not Litter 
I want everyone to stop littering. It will pollute the planet and if there 
is too much rubbish in the world it will get into the sea and on land. 
When it gets into the ocean and on land it kills plants, animals, trees, 
and humans.  
 

From Penny Rando  

* Please join us for our End of Term Assembly this Friday 
at 1.30pm 

* End of Term Dismissal -2.30pm 

* Please note there will be no  access to the  Avon Street 
Campus from the 22nd  Septemberï7th October.  

* 26th October -Avon Street only Student Free Day 

This term, the Year 3/4õs have been undertaking an Author 
Study in their Reading and Writing Workshops. Many classes 
have been studying the work of Roald Dahl.  An amazing 
amount of Roald Dahl books have been read and enjoyed. 
Thursday  13th September was Roald Dahl Day and the stu-
dents in Year 3/4 at Avon St celebrated this day in our Read-
ing Workshop by investigating the life of Roald Dahl and the 
things they love most about his stories. 
Some of the activities suggested for this celebration were; 
wearing yellow, wearing your clothes back to front, talking 
backwards and making up new words. During our Reading 
Workshop, this is what we tried to do. The hardest part was 
the talking backwards and making our way around the room 
with shoes on the wrong feet. 
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9ŀǊƭƛŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ CƻƻŘōŀƴƪ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ŎŀƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŬƭƳ ŎǊŜǿ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ǾƛŘŜƻ ƻƴ 
ƻǳǊ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ /ƭǳō ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎΦ  .Ŝƴŀƭƭŀ t-мн /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ ²ŀƭƭŜǊ {ǘǊŜŜǘ /ŀƳǇǳǎ 
ǿŀǎ  ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ŦƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƛƴ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ŎƘƻǎŜƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ 
ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǇǊƻƳƻǝƻƴŀƭ ǾƛŘŜƻ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ǿŀǎ ƭŀǳƴŎƘŜŘ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ млǘƘ 
ƻŦ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ CƻƻŘōŀƴƪ ŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΣ www.facebook.com/

foodbankvictoria ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ .Ŝƴŀƭƭŀ t-мн /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǘƻ 

ōŜ ƭŀǳƴŎƘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мтǘƘΦ   ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ 
ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƻƴ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ƳŜŘƛŀ ǇƭŀǜƻǊƳǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΣ ƻǳǊ 
ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ƻǳǊ ǎƪƻƻƭōŀƎ ŀǇǇΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎΣ ƻƴ ¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜΦ  

Congratulations to our  Waller Street Term 3 Award Winners.  
Pictured above are Chantay, Billy, Max and Harry who received the  
Term 3 Lunchtime Sports Award. 
 
Above right are our Specialist Students of the Term Award winners. 

Meagan, Shylah, Amelia, Elly, Hannah, Dejanay 
 
Pictured right are our Term 3 Students of the Term. Congratulations 
Noah, Noah, Jacinta, Jake, Kobe (on behalf of little brother Brodie), 
Harry, Torah, Holly Dean, Mitchell, Ochre, Brodie, Lucas, Lucy, 
Ibrahim Zak, Jake, Dejanay, Sharni and Mekayla. 

http://www.facebook.com/foodbankvictoria
http://www.facebook.com/foodbankvictoria


 

Benalla District Athletics 2018  

www.benallap12.vic.edu.au 5 

The District Athletics event for 8, 9 & 10 year olds was held last Wednesday and for 11, 12 & 13 
year olds last Thursday. We were fortunate that the weather was sensational for both days. 
All students displayed great sportsmanship and gave every event their best effort. It was fantastic 
to see many families out supporting their children at this event. 
A big THANK YOU goes to senior students from both Benalla P-12 College and FCJ who assist-
ed over the two days with the running of events. Thank you also to staff members who worked at 
an event or supervised a group of students. A combined effort makes these days successful. 
Congratulations to Red House who won the day overall. For the first time in a number of years, 
Benalla P-12 College finished in 1st place. 
The House results were: 1st Red, 2nd Yellow, 3rd Green and 4th Blue. 
The competition on Thursday was very tight! St Josephôs finished in 1st place by a margin of 1.12 
points. Well done. 
The House results were also extremely close:  1st Green (17.84), 2nd Blue (17.40), 3rd Red (17.37) 
and 4th Yellow (17.32). 
Students who participated in this event should be very proud of their results. Well done. 
All the best to students who have qualified to compete at Division level in Wangaratta next term. 
Vanessa Neilson 


